
September 13, 2021 
 
WTBZ 
FI 125853 
 
Silent STA Extension 
 
Applicant is waiting for delivery of equipment as specified in the attached document from 
Broadcast Electronics. 
 
Applicant expects to be able to complete construction by the January 13, 2022 CP deadline 
date. 
 
 



 
 
 

 

Broadcast Electronics  
4100 North 24th Street, Quincy, Illinois 62305 USA • Phone (217) 224-9600 • Fax (217) 224-9607 • www.bdcast.com • bdcast@bdcast.com 

 

From the Desk of  
Perry PRIESTLEY 

Chief Operating Officer 
Broadcast Electronics Inc. 

 
Date: September 3rd, 2021 

 
 

Dear Mr. Castelli, 
 
 

Reference Quotation FJCNQ1475-B for a UHF Channel 14 TV Transmitter system 
 
Regarding your order for a UHF channel 14 transmitter system as referenced above, for a 1.2kW (before filter) and 
full-service mask eight pole filter, I wish to update you on the delivery schedule. 
 
As we had originally promised, it was initially estimated that the delivery on this order would be 60-90 days from 
date of order and receipt of down payment. Unfortunately, the equipment in this proposal, because of the channel 14 
filter and its extremely exacting out-of-band requirements, and due to the recent material issues the filter 
manufacturer has encountered has a longer than normal delivery. Our normal band pass filter provider whom we 
placed an order with has now informed us that the lead time will now be a further 45 days not including shipping. To 
make things worse shipping from Europe has now become an issue with expected times to delivery of over 45-60 
days for ocean shipment. As I had previously mentioned, due to the critical nature of the out-of-band performance of 
the transmitter system, the filter and directional coupler must be tested in the BE factory in Quincy IL with the 
transmitter. The delivery time to site therefore including the delivery of the filter to our facilities, the additional 
shipping times and the extra factory testing time required is expected to be at least another 90 days longer than 
expected. This is a very unusual situation, but as you are aware it is due to the special requirements of the filter and 
of course the current basic material and shipping delays that we are seeing in all areas of our business.  
 
I again apologize for the additional delays that has been encountered but I can assure you they are out of our hands.  
We will do everything possible to improve the delivery. I look forward to working with you on this project and if 
you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Frank Grundstein or myself at any time. 
 
 
 
       Sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
       Perry PRIESTLEY 
       COO – Broadcast Electronics 
 
To: PrismTV@yahoo.com 
 
CC:  Frank Grundstein (fgrundstein@bdcast.com) 
 Dominique Castelli (dommi.dtv@gmail.com) 

 


